ALMA BOARD OF EDUCATION
REGULAR MEETING
March 16, 2020
The monthly meeting of the Alma Board of Education was called to order by Board President Dennis Hetrick, at 5:00 p.m. on Monday, March 16, 2020, in the school library.  
No public comment was made.
Minutes of the February 17, 2020, regular board meeting minutes, were presented and approved by consensus of the board. District vouchers in the amount of $279,950.26, and activity vouchers in the amount of $10,767.51 were examined.  Vouchers were approved by consensus of the board.

Principal reports were dispensed, as updates would be covered in the board discussion items.
Mr. Stewart recommended donating Bus #9 (1999 Bluebird) to the Alma Fire Department to use for practice.    A motion was made by Corey Hanson and seconded by Sarah Danzinger to approve donating Bus #9 to the Alma Fire Department.  The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Stewart recommended selling bus 12 (2002 Thomas) to the Alma Fire Department.  Mr. Stewart looked into the scrap price of Bus 12 and it would only be $500.  The Alma Fire Department and CVTC would like to have two buses to use for training purposes, but wanted to pay for the second bus.   A motion was made by Todd Myren and seconded by Doug Kane, to sell Bus #12 to the Alma Fire Department for $500.  The motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Stewart presented the fall 2020 PSEO agreements with Minnesota State College Southeast Technical and with Chippewa Valley Technical College for the students that enroll in the online college courses here at school.  A motion was made by Corey Hanson and seconded by Todd Myren to approve the fall 2020 PSEO agreements.  The motion carried unanimously. 
Mr. Stewart presented the bids for the roofing projects and recommended to approve moving forward with contracting with Winona Heat and Vent to replace roof area #2, which is the long narrow roof section.  WHV’s quote for this section is $58,905.  The district will use $50,000 from Fund 41 and use $8,905 from the general fund to pay for the roof project.  A motion was made by Todd Myren and seconded by Corey Hanson to approve the roof bid from WHV.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Stewart presented bids on the elementary bathroom remodel.  Decker Equipment for the phenolic partitions $6,302.45 (Tom Brakke and Tom Runions will install), CFS Contractors Inc for the bathroom terrazzo floor refinishing $5,700, and Collins Plumbing Inc. for 5 water closets $1,579.20 for a total of $13,581.65.    There may be money provided by PIE to help offset this project.  The costs will otherwise come out of the general fund.  A motion was made by Todd Myren and seconded by Sarah Danzinger to approve the elementary bathroom bids.  The motion carried unanimously.  
Mr. Stewart recommended the board move forward with removing our underground fuel oil tank.  Mr. Stewart included in the board packets the bid from McDonald Petroleum Service for $1,200 and Reglin and Hesch Construction Inc for $3,685 for a total of $4,885 to remove the tank.  A motion was made by Corey Hanson and seconded by Todd Myren to approve the removal of the underground fuel tanks.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Stewart recommended to the board moving forward with purchasing the Baird Budget Model at a base fee of $2,750 per year, and also go with the Baird Operational Referendum Initial Planning Off-Site Assistance for $3,000 for one year.  Mr. Stewart believes that these two packages will be very beneficial as we move through the planning and presentation phases of our upcoming referendum.  Mr. Stewart also received a bid from Forecast 5.  This was the company Mr. Sedlmayr worked with on the previous referendum.  Forecast 5 quote was $7,213 for one year. Mr. Stewart included Baird’s Service Agreement in with the board packet.  A motion was made by Todd Myren and seconded by Doug Kane to approve the Baird Service Agreement.  The motion carried unanimously.  

The next regular board meeting will be held on Monday, April 27, 2020 at 7:00 p.m. 
The board discussed COVID-19 as the last discussion item.
Mr. Stewart informed the board that the Apptegy App/Website is coming along great and we will be on track to start July 1, 2020.  
Ms. Bremer stated she received the first application for the Kindergarten teaching position open for the 2020-21 school year.  Application deadline is March 20 or until position is filled. 
Staff employment notification letters will be sent out by April 15, 2020, for the 2020-21 school year.  

Mr. Stewart had to cancel his meeting with Ryan Reidt and Jim Root from St. Elizabeth’s regarding athletic training services.  In the past, we have contracted with Gundersen Health.  Our current trainer has done a great job.  With the new merger of St. Elizabeth’s and Gundersen, thoughts are this would be a good option and closer.  Gundersen is willing to split our current contract with Pepin and the trainer would travel to Pepin as well, and would just charge additional fees if the number of days would go over.  Mr. Stewart will keep the board posted after he sets up a new meeting with St. Elizabeth’s.
Mr. Stewart brought up for discussion activity lettering for band.  Mr. Stewart attached an example of lettering criteria that Mrs. Draxler-Ruff shared with him.  Mr. Stewart will work with Mrs. Graff to come up with criteria for choir.  The board agreed it is a good idea to award an activity letter for band and choir. 
Mr. Stewart included in the board packet a Fundraiser Approval Form that he created.  The plan will be for individuals and organization to complete this form moving forward and then Mr. Stewart will use these forms to approve or deny requests.  The ultimate goal is to make sure that we are doing appropriate fundraisers and that groups, classes, or organizations are not fundraising in one area or during a specific time period too much.
Mr. Stewart stated Ms. Milton would like to hold B4 graduation on Wednesday, May 27, 2020 at 7:00 p.m.  The board is ok with this as long as Ms. Bremer reaches out to the local churches to make sure it doesn’t conflict with anything they have.  Ms. Bremer will contact the local churches.

Mr. Stewart would like the board to start thinking about and discussing the next referendum.  Discussion was held as to when to hold the referendum vote in November or April. Discussion was held on recurring or non-recurring referendum.  Mr. Stewart will have more information after getting information from Baird.  Mr. Stewart will send out information to the board once received from Baird.
Mr. Stewart updated the board on the school closure plan during this time.  Plans keep changing by the hour.  As of the board meeting, the plan is:  

1. Tuesday, March 17th will be our first E-Learning practice day where students will have the option to work from home or from school.  During this practice day, there will be no graded assignments.  This will serve as an excellent opportunity for our staff, students and parents to communicate back and forth and work out any issues.

2. Wednesday, March 18th will be a second E-Learning practice day where all of our students will work remotely.  Again, this will serve as an excellent opportunity for our staff, students and parents to communicate back and forth and work out any last minute issues. 

3. Thursday, March 19th will be an in-service day for our staff and no E-Learning for our students.  This in-service day was already scheduled for this coming Friday with the end of Quarter 3.  We are concluding Quarter 3 as of today.

4. Friday, March 20th will not be an E-Learning day for students either.  This will be a final planning day for all of our staff.

5. Monday, March 23rd – Friday, March 27th will be our first week of E-Learning.  Students will have learning objectives sent to them daily.  Our staff will be available for our students and parents and will be communicating with all of our families daily.

6. Monday, March 30th – Friday, April 3rd will be our second full week of E-Learning.
Mr. Stewart informed the board that Mary Meixner, Food Service Director, has done an outstanding job and worked on a waiver with the state over the weekend to be able to send meals to kids at home.  Families need to fill out a form with the office and starting March 23, 2020, meals will be delivered to students that have filled out the breakfast and lunch forms.  The Alma School Staff has done an amazing job preparing for the E-Learning Days and our school is far ahead of some schools that have not prepared for E-Learning.  The Alma School is here for our students and community and will continue to educate our students the best we can through this process.  Mr. Stewart reviewed with the board the staff responsibilities list he handed out at the staff meeting today.  Discussion was held.  Board consensus was that we support our staff and will do everything we can as a district to get through this time. 
The Policy Committee last met on January 20, 2020.  No new meeting date has been set at this time.
The Building, Grounds, and Transportation Committee last met on February 17, 2020.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, March 25, 2020.
The Community Relations Committee has not met since the last board meeting.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 15, 2020.  
The Personnel Committee has not met recently and there are no scheduled meeting dates set at this time.
A motion was made by Todd Myren and seconded by Sarah Danzinger to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m.
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